
Minutes of the NSCNA 
7120193 

A meeting of the North Shoal Creek Neighborhood 
Association was held at the North Village Branch 
Library on July 20,1993. Kenneth Ragsdale was 
presiding at the meeting. 

Sixteen members of the association were present and 
voting. Dues were collected from nine of those 
present. 

The treasurer, Harold Anderson, informed the group that 
the association's account balance was $182.62 as of 
June 01, 1993. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Tomas Rodriguez reviewed the status of the NSCNA 
objection to a request for a change in zoning from CS 
to CS-1 for the Spectrum Shopping Center on Burnet 
Road. The zoning change has been requested by Slick 
Willies, a Houston based company who desires to place 
an 11,000 sg foot pool hall in the center. A 
discussion followed in which the attendees were 
informed of the actions of Jerry Oakes, President of 
the association in objecting to the zoning change. It 
was moved, seconded and unanimously approved with no 
abstentions or objections, that Jerry Oakes should 
continue to pursue the associations objections to the 
zoning change, to the extent of filing an appeal with 
the Austin CIty Council to have the rezoning set aside. 

Membership Drive: After a discussion of the membership 
status it was moved, seconded and unanimously approved 
that Jerry Oakes is authorized to spend up to $200 of 
the associations funds in an effort to increase the 
membership. 

There was a brief discussion about the Stripling Blake 
intercom, and what the association could do to get them 
to turn it down. No motions were made. 

OLD BUSINESS : 

Concern was expressed regarding the exposed gas line 
over Shoal Creek at Steck. The city had agreed last 
year to approace Southern Union Gas about the line 
exposed over Shoal Creek. Apparantly no action has 



been taken. The association officers agreed to contact 
the City again. 

The association officers also agreed to: 

1) Contact the city regarding the pot holes on 
Steck Lane. 

2) Arrange to have the police department send a 
representative to one of the association 
meetings to talk about neighborhood watch. 

3) Contact the Allendale Neighborhood association 
to request attendance at one of their meetings 
as quests. 

4) Send a representative to the Austin 
Neighborhood Council meetings. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

Additional methods of raising funds for the association 
were discussed. Among those were: 

1) A neighborhood garage sale. 
2) Participation in the MAnjals Pizza benefit fun 

run (1/3 of which was run through the 
neighborhood ) A water stop was suggested. 

In addition it was mentioned that there have been an 
increasingn number of automobile break-ins, especially 
on Benbrook and Briarwood. 

Members agreed to participate in a 'walk thrum to 
distribute fliers for the next meeting to be held 
sometime in late September or in October. 

Respectfully, 

Lynda C. Oakes 
Secretary 
NSCNA 


